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Please make 
 to 

Mary Rutkowski at  
(334) 347-4966.   

Cash or personal checks only!  
Persons not canceling their reservation 
by noon on Friday prior to the Dinner  

Meeting will be responsible to our Chap-
ter Treasurer for full payment of the  

reserved meals. 

The MOAA Airways is the bimonthly newsletter of the Fort Rucker Chapter, MOAA which is an Affiliate of the Military Officers Association of America (MOAA).  MOAA and its Affiliates are 

nonpartisan.  Ft. Rucker Chapter MOAA, P.O. Box 620075, Fort Novosel, Alabama 36362.  Email: moaa@fortruckermoaa.org;   Website: http://www.fortruckermoaa.org 

General Membership  Meeting, Saturday October 21, 2023,  

St. Michael’s Room, The Landing, Fort Novosel, AL 

October—November 2023 

SCHEDULE & MENU

 

As you can see 
summer is just about 
done for this year. 

Leaves are dropping and the 
extreme heat is slowly changing 
to some nice outdoor outings. 
Talking about changes, our 
Chapter continues to thrive in 
these most trying of times. As 
other chapters struggle in the 
daily day-to-day business 
dealing and support to its 
members and community, we 
are still engaged and providing 
support to our Soldiers, families, 
and surrounding communities. 
During our last board meeting 
several proposals were 
discussed in changing some of 
the activities we hold as in lunch 
and dinner meetings, 
newsletters, elections, and 
recruiting activities.  I cannot 
arbitrability make these kinds of 
decisions without the consensus 
of our membership.  Hence, 
during our October dinner 

meeting, I will 
announce some 

of the proposals for an overall 
vote if we either continue 
business as usual or make 
some changes.  Please come 
and enjoy a wonderful 
Oktoberfest dinner with all the 
trimmings and make your voices 
heard and count as we 
contemplate these proposals. 

As usual, our chapter 
activities have mostly centered 
around supporting the US Army 
Warrant Officer Career College 
(USAWOCC) events.  Our 
recruiting of Warrant Officer 
Candidates has been very good 
adding Basic Membership 
numbers for our Association 
with usually two or three 
recruiting events each month 
(169 for Aug/Sep).  This will 
follow Thursday, 21 September 
2023 with WOCS Class 23-25 
(last for FY23) graduating 1000 
hours at the post theater.  If you 
have never been to one of their 
graduations, it’s a grand event 

and witness the appointment of 
the Army’s newest Warrant 
Officer One (WO1). 

As a shout out to our 
membership, I am still looking 
for someone to volunteer to 
become our next Chapter 
President.  We will be in need 
as a minimum a new Chapter 
President and a new Chapter 
Vice President as elections for 
these two positions will be held 
in December’s dinner meeting.  
If you had a chance to review 
our Treasurer’s report on our 
chapter website, you will notice 
we are doing very well, so our 
funding for this year’s Holiday 
Food Donation for junior 
Soldiers through Fort Novosel’s 
Army Community Service (ACS) 
and our annual donation to 
MOAA Nation for student 
scholarships will be fully funded, 
which are some of the reasons 
we are awarded MOAA’s 5-Star 
Level of Excellence streamer 
which I have been notified (see 
President’s Message page 2) 
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Our current chapter 
membership count is 130. 
 I regret to inform 
you of the death of two of 
our chapter members.  

COL Charles Webb died 7/19/23 and 
COL Earl Hyers died 8/11/23.  COL 
Webb formerly lived in Enterprise 
but was living in a nursing home near 
Athens, GA.  He is survived by his 
wife, Gloria, who lives in the same 
nursing home.  COL Hyers lived in 
Ozark and was predeceased by his 
wife.  Our condolences are extended 
to both families. 
 At the same time, we are pleased 
to welcome five new chapter 
members.  CPT Jerry Ogles lives in 
Enterprise with his wife Debbie, 

COL Leslie Templin lives in 
Enterprise with her husband Roy, 
COL Whitney Gardner lives in Ozark 
with his wife Melissa, COL Thomas 
Day lives in Dothan with his wife 
Susan, and CW5 Jeffrey Kimm lives 
in Enterprise with his wife Paulette.  
COL Gardner is still on active duty 
and serves as the Chief of Staff at 
Fort Novosel.  All are very welcome. 
 There are many MOAA 
National members in this area that 
are not, for various reasons, members 
of our chapter.  It is apparent that we 
need to get some of our younger 
members to join our chapter.  The 
best recruiter is you.  If you are 
reading this column, then you know 
how much MOAA has meant to the 
military community (including 
enlisted).  Please be a strong 
advocate of MOAA and see if you 

can get your friends to join MOAA 
on the national and local level. 
 The national MOAA website is 
moaa.org.  The phone number for 
MOAA National is 800-234-6622.  If 
you would like to purchase a MOAA 
National life membership, it is better 
to do so by calling them directly and 
speaking with someone.  If you do 
that (vs doing so over the web), they 
will give you a 10% discount, give 
you credit for your current premium 
membership (if applicable) and 
arrange payments over an extended 
period. 
 Remember to patronize the 
eleven sponsors of our newsletter.  
They help to support the chapter and 
deserve our consideration.  

Membership Report  
by Othan Gilbert 

(President’s Message from 
page 1) that we will be awarded 
it again in the coming months 
ahead.  Thank you all for 
everyone’s contributions to 
make our chapter one of the 
best (Above the Best)! 

Our next chapter dinner 
meeting will be at the Landing 
on 21 October 2023, at 1800 
hours with dinner served at 
1900 hours.  We will have the 
pleasure of hosting Mrs. Tammy 
Doerer and her husband Bob. 
Tammy is Enterprise’s Tourism 
Director and as our guest 
speaker she’s sure to announce 
the many offerings in our local 
areas during this special time of 
year. 

As always, please take 
care of yourselves, your 
families, as well as prayers and 
well-wishes for our men and 
women who are deployed 
keeping us safe and secure.  I 
wish all Chapter MOAA 
members, their families, 
retirees, and all veterans to 
always remember to live our 
lives by MOAA’s motto…Never 
Stop Serving. 

MEMBERSHIP SPOTLIGHT 

Mary Rutkowski—91 years ago, Mary Hofer was born in 
Binghamton, New York, but she grew up and graduated from 
high school in Sidney, New York, in 1949.  There she met her 
future husband, Joe Rutkowski, whom she married in 1950 after 
he enlisted in the US Army.  Joe later went to OCS, got 
commissioned to serve as an Infantry Officer (before there was 
a separate Aviation branch) and then served as an aviator.  Joe retired as a 
Colonel (O6) after serving for 37 years.  An interesting item is that he formed the 
first Chinook company in the Army at Fort Benning under the 11th Air Assault 
Division.  For his service he was awarded the Silver Star.  After his retirement, he 
was on our chapter’s board for many years and then served as President of our 
chapter 2005-2006.  Mary and Joe were married for 60+ years before he died in 
2011. 
 Mary has lived in Enterprise since 1983 when Joe retired.  While living in 
Japan for 3 years, Mary became fascinated with the beauty of Japanese maple 
trees.  Over the years she has acquired 44 Japanese maple trees of many 
varieties for her yard.  She has been an integral part of the Retired Officers Wives 
Club on post since 1983.  In addition, she has played an extremely vital role for 
our chapter since 1985 serving as our “hostess” which includes booking our 
dinners and luncheons at The Landing, choosing the menus, taking and accepting 
reservations, buying decorations, arranging tables just prior to the meals, 
creating name signs, choosing seating arrangements.  We always find Mary 
sitting at the front table with the Treasurer to coordinate payment, making sure 
those that have made reservations are accounted for and coordinating the 
selling and drawing of the raffle tickets for the MOAA Scholarship fund.  You can 
depend on Mary to arrive 2 hours before our meetings.  She is ever faithful. 
 Two children were born to Mary and Joe.  Their son is a retired Warrant 
Officer Aviator and their daughter’s husband is also a retired Warrant Officer 
Aviator.  Mary’s family is deeply entrenched in the history of Army Aviation. 
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Several recent reports 

have centered on and 

expounded upon the critical issue 

of the insufficiency of the current 

military Basic  Allowance for Hous-

ing (BAH). 

 To reiterate, for several years, 

the  Department of Defense (DoD) 

has limited the service members 

BAH to 95 percent of the authoriza-

tion for rank and time in service.  

 The reversal of this wrong has 

as recently as June 6 received sup-

port in the form of S

-1823 the Senate 

version of the BAH 

Restoration Act.  The withholding of 

five percent of this specific service 

member’s allotment has placed an 

additional strain on the service fam-

ily’s livelihood.  It is estimated that 

this policy has saved DoD about 

one billion dollars.  The question is 

how much has it cost in fewer vol-

unteers, higher rates of one and 

done and lower morale. One recent 

survey reported that 52 percent of 

soldiers scored badly on questions 

that measure optimism and 48 per-

cent reported having little satisfac-

tion or commitment to their job.  

 President  Biden signed on 

June 9 an Executive Order de-

signed to support military and vet-

eran spouses, care givers, and sur-

vivors in finding and retaining em-

ployment. 

 The military spouses unem-

ployment and under employment 

issue has spanned over a decade 

and has recently improved due to 

the efforts of DoD and several mili-

tary service organizations but still 

remains in double figures. 

Legislative Report by Ray Collins 

Greetings to 
all in 
September.  
From the 

beginning of January we have traveled 
from cool days to sunshine, plenty of rain, and 
bountiful warm temperatures with beautiful skies of 
blue and white bounding like creampuff and 
marshmallows, along with multiple images of nature.  
 We have also been blessed to recognize the 
outstanding service members, along with their 
families, who have served well and left for more 
service.  At the same time more outstanding service 
members, and there families are in to begin their 
duties.  The children of these military families are 
blessed to be able to attend the state of the art Parker 
Elementary School. 
 It is also noted that MOAA is one of the largest 
members of the Coalition that lobbies for military 
support in active and retired members.  September 
holds many festivals and holidays as well as bringing 
new friendships.  Fort 
Novosel  has now increased 
with another outstanding 
Museum which will be 
enjoyed in many ways.   
 As August brings the time 
frame for school, September 
brings  Autumn which shines 
with vivid colors of nature's 
glory from deep red and 

orange, 
purple, dark 
greens, gold, and 
browns.  Walking 
in the splendid 
woods in Autumn 
with the     
vivid colors is a 
time to enjoy for many from young to adult.   
 After summer, the Ft. Novosel CSC began their 
monthly luncheons with vendors which meet at The 
Landing.  It will also be a special time with the ROWA 
Members  to begin another term to meet during 
September 2023 to May 2024.  This  year holds a 
special time to celebrate as we remember that 2023 
celebrates the fiftieth year of the Retired Officers 
Wives Club on November 14, 2023. 
 We look forward to the memories shared and 
invite the members to join  us for a time to 
remember.  
 Mary Jane Collins, 334-798-2701. 

Retired Officer Wives  
Association (ROWA)  

by Mary Jane Collins 
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   2023 Officers & Directors 
 

PRESIDENT—Ron Kaita, 334-677-6734, 

ronald.kaita@twc.com  

VP For PROGRAMS—Randy Godfrey, 912-312-6446,  

argodfrey@gmail.com 

SECRETARY—Carolyn Wooley, 334-400-4603, 

ckwooley@troycable.net 

TREASURER—Loel Ewart, 334-774-0328, 

lewart@troycable.net 

MEMBERSHIP—Othan Gilbert, 334-432-3433,  

ogilbert@troycable.net 

BANQUETS & ROWA REP—Mary Rutkowski, 334-

347-4966 

PUBLIC AFFAIRS—Randy Godfrey, 334-312-6446,  

argodfrey@gmail.com 

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS—Ray Collins, 334-774-2101, 

hospitality@gmail.com 

CHAPLAIN/WEBMASTER—Dennis Newton,  

334-465-5079, drnewton@me.com 

SURVIVING SPOUSE AFFAIRS—Faye Swinehart, 334

-774-8817, jswinehart712@troycable.net 

ROTC/JROTC—Ron Kaita, 334-677-6734, 

ronald.kaita@twc.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR—Frank Estes, 334-797-9196, 

estesf@troycable.net 

RETIREE AFFAIRS—Ray Collins, 334-774-2101, 

hospitality@gmail.com 

Net worth of the Fort Rucker Chapter of MOAA as of 09/11/2023 is 
$28,205.26.  These funds are in one checking account, one savings 
account, and one Money Market Account in the AllIn (FCU). 

Activities Since Last Report:  08/14/2023 starting balance of: $27,882.24 

DEPOSITS   ACTION: 
08/17/2023 NL Sponsors (Loose Brick Coffee, Brock & Stout LLC)          $300.00 
08/18/2023 August Luncheon               648.91 
08/30/2023 MM Interest for August                10.11 
          Deposit Total              $959.02 

CHECKS    EXPENDITURES: 
08/17/2023 1983   IMWRF (MOAA August Lunch)         $636.00 
          Expenditures Total       $636.00 

          Net Increase       $323.02 

      09/11/2023 Current Total Balance of: $28,205.26 
      All In checking     $6,548.78 
      All In Savings            $5.45 
      All In Money Market  $21,651.03 

      Reserve Total:  (Minus Reserve):         -$21,651.03 
      Life Membership    $7,460.00 
      MOAA reserve   $14,191.03 

      Minus Savings:   $5.45         -$5.45 

*Usable Funds as of September 11, 2023 (Minus Reserve/Savings)            $6.548/78 
News* No outstanding bills.  Scholarship Fund = $177.00 

    TREASURER’S REPORT by LTC (Ret) Loel Ewart 

Warrant Officer Awards 
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Information on the Retiree Appreciation Day and Registration 

Form were extracted from Ft. Novosel Retiree Services News-

letter, Issue 1-23, Fall 2023 issue. 

49th ANNUAL FORT NOVOSEL 
, 27 OCTOBER 2023  

 

The Fort Novosel Commanding General, Retir-
ee Council, and Retirement Services Office 

invite you to the 49th Annual Retiree Apprecia-
tion Day. Use the information below to sched-
ule your itinerary before completing and mail-

ing the pre-registration form to the right. 

Board of  

Directors’  

Meeting 

Newsletter 

Input  

Suspense 

Bi-Monthly  

Meeting 

10-16-2023  10-21-2023 

11-13-2023 11-15-2023  

12-11-2023  12-16-2023 

PLEASE  
support 

our  
sponsors!  

Want to stay up to date on 
what is going on in the  

Department of Defense? 
The EBB is generally posted by 7 
a.m. ET every weekday.  You can 
subscribe to get it sent directly in 

your inbox.  Go to the website 
shown below to sign up. 

https://www.defensenews.com/
ebb 

https://www.defensenews.com/ebb
https://www.defensenews.com/ebb
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MOAA, Ft. Rucker Chapter 

P.O. Box 620075 

Ft. Novosel, AL 36362-0075 

 

Return Service Requested 

MOAA Membership Application 
Fort Rucker Chapter 

Fort Rucker Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America (MOAA)  

PO Box 620075 

Fort Novosel, AL 36362-0075 

 

Enclosed is my check, in accordance with the schedule below, for membership in the Fort Rucker Chapter of the Military Officers 

Association of America (MOAA). 

Individual joining: 1 Dec – 28 Feb $12.00; 1 Mar – 31 May $9.00; 1 Jun – 31 August $6.00;  
Membership 1 Sep – 30 Nov $3.00. 

NAME:                           RANK:     
BRANCH OF SERVICE:     ADDRESS:     
CITY:    ZIP:     
DATE OF BIRTH:   PHONE:      

NAME:         
E-MAIL ADDRESS:        
 
NATIONAL MOAA MEMBERSHIP # _________________National Life Member?_________________   

Membership in the National MOAA is required for membership in our local Chapter. If you are a member of 
National and do not know your membership number so indicate and we will obtain it from National. 
 
Make checks payable to Fort Rucker Chapter MOAA Thank you for your support! 
Web address: www.FortRuckerMOAA.org  

http://www.FortRuckerMOAA.org/

